
Christ Church C of E Primary Academy 
R.E.S.P.E.C.T 

May 2025 Newsletter 
 

It was great to see children return to school after the half term holiday.  We 

hope you all had an enjoyable week.  We are now in the final half term.  A busy 

but very enjoyable 7 weeks lies ahead for everybody. 

 

Whole School Attendance 

Our attendance up until the May half term can be seen below.  Our target is 

96% so there is a bit of work to do in the final half term if we are to meet that 

target.  Hopefully all of the bugs and coughs/colds will have disappeared so we 

can move into the target zone. 

 

 
 

Sun Safety 

The forecast for hot weather continues as we return to school.  To ensure your 

child stays safe in the sun could you please make sure your child has their 

water bottle and a hat in school each day.  Unless the temperatures are 

extremely warm, they will also be going outside at breaktime, lunchtime and 

for their PE lessons.  To stop any sunburn could you apply suntan lotion each 

morning.  All of these measure should help the children to stay safe in the sun.  
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Rights Respecting Schools Silver Award 

I am really pleased to announce that 

we have been awarded Rights 

Respecting Schools Silver Status, 

Rights Aware.  Our assessment took 

place on Tuesday 29th April.  This went 

really well with our assessor sharing 

how well our RRS pupils had spoken 

about the work we do in school.  

Thank you to everybody in school, 

especially Mrs Kendrick, who has led 

this work.  To find out more ask your 

child about the Rights of the Child and 

what it means to them in school.   

 

 

School Life 

There have been a number of exciting activities that have taken place this 

month.  These have included: 

 Y5 river study visit 

 Y3 visit to the Egyptian Exhibition at the Silk 

Museum in Macclesfield 

 Endangered Species Day 

 Dementia Awareness Week including Forget 

me Not Day 

 Northwood Athletics Field Events 

These are just a few of the many exciting activities that take place in school 

each term.  
 

Well done Year 6 

Our Year 6 children worked superbly during SAT week giving their best in all of 

the tests.  A huge well-done to everybody!  We cannot wait to see how well 

you have done when we receive the results in July. 

 

Nursery Places for September 2025 

We still have some places available for our September 2025 nursery class.  If 
your child is 3 before 31st August applications can be made online or by visiting 
our school office. 



Coming up during Summer 2 

- The Big Sing 

- 100 years of Stoke on Trent Celebrations 

- Sports Days 

- End of year events 

- Even more class visits 

- And so much more. 

Don’t forget to check Class Dojo and the school texts to find out what is 

happening in your child’s year group and across the academy. 
 

Value of the Half Term – Service 

“Serve one another in love.”  Galatians 5 v 13 

 

We are thinking about the need to serve others because that is the right thing 

to do and not to expect anything back in return.  We found out more about 

service using the poem below: 

 
Service is…. 
Spending time on others 
Enjoying giving help 
Responsibility in action  
Volunteering willingly 
I second, you first 
Committing to a task 
Everyone offering their talents and gifts 
 
We asked the children which line of the poem they thought was the most 
important.   
 

Diary Dates 

Tuesday 3rd June: Laser Tag 

Friday 6th June: 100 Years of Stoke-on-Trent Celebrations 

Week beginning 9th June: Healthy Eating Week 

Monday 16th June: Class photos 

Tuesday 24th June: Northwood track events (selected Key Stage 2 pupils) 

Friday 18th July: last day of the academic year 

 
 

Learning with God and Each Other to be the Best We Can Be 


